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City of Miami Beach, 1700 Convention Center Drive, Miami Beach, Florida 33139, www.miamibeachfl.gov

COMMISSION MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Matti Herrera Bower and Members of the City Commission
FROM:  Jorge M. Gonzalez, City Manager,
DATE: March 10, 2010

SUBJECT: A Referral To The Finance And Citywide Projects Committee - Discussion Regarding
The Management Agreement To Provide Professional Tennis Management And
Operations Services At The City’s Flamingo Park and North Shore Park Tennis
Centers.

ADMINISTRATION RECOMMENDATION
Refer the item.

BACKGROUND

The Commission, Administration and the community have been working together to address a
variety of issues related to the City’s tennis facilities and services. These issues include, but are not
necessarily limited, to the number, locations, conditions and composition (hard surface/ clay surface)
of the tennis courts citywide; the programs and services being provided at our Flamingo Park and
North Shore Park Tennis Centers, and the tennis patrons’ level of customer satisfaction with these
services.

During an agenda item concerning the potential creation of a Tennis Advisory Committee at the
December 9, 2009 Commission meeting, there was discussion regarding the performance of the
City’s current operator for our tennis centers. As you are aware, the City currently has an agreement
with Greensquare, Inc., to provide professional tennis management and operations services at the
City's Flamingo Park and North Shore Park tennis centers. Greensquare Inc. has been the City’s
tennis center operator since April, 2002, and was awarded the current agreement via a competitive
bidding process in April, 2007. The initial term of the current agreement concludes on April 15,
2010, with the City having the right at to renew the agreement for two (2) additional one-year terms.
It was agreed that the Administration would, as part of consideration of whether to renew, engage in
several reviews of the current operators. In addition to evaluating performance on contractual
requirements, the City conducted a customer survey to determine the tennis center patrons’ level of
satisfaction with the current tennis center operators. Specifically, a survey was designed and
administered to assist the City in understanding perceptions on the management team and their
professionalism; the quality of programs and services provided; and the conditions and maintenance
of the tennis facilities, etc. This survey was completed and the results will also be included in the
report to the Finance Committee meeting. Additionally, the City’s Internal Audit Division is presently
completing an audit of the tennis centers management and operations; the audit results will also be
presented to the Committee.

CONCLUSION

As the current agreement to provide professional tennis management and operations services at the
City’s Flamingo Park and North Shore Tennis Centers will conclude its initial term on April 15, 2010,
the Administration requests this matter be referred to the next regularly scheduled Finance and

Citywide\Projects Committee meeting for discussion.
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